Upton upon Severn Town Council Housing Policy

1. That 44 affordable and commercial market houses will be built in the Tunnel hill area of Upton upon Severn at two sites jointly chosen by Upton upon Severn Town Council and Malvern Hills District Council. The ratio of affordable to commercial housing is set at 50:50 and the number of affordable homes is set at 22 after a thorough local needs survey compiled in 2012. For the 22 affordable homes, shared equity and low cost owner occupied housing are the preferred means of tenure with the lowest amount possible of the remainder rented out by a housing association. The Greenfields site currently marked for housing development (July 2012) is not suitable because of inadequate sight lines, poor vehicular access, drainage problems, overlooking the town and distance from amenities compared to other more suitable land made available.

2. That Upton upon Severn Town Council supports the conversion of the existing planning permission within its boundaries at the Tingdene Upton Marina for 37 flats and townhouses to fully residential usage by removal of the relevant restrictive conditions imposed in 2004/5.

3. That Upton upon Severn Town Council supports further fully residential development of flats and townhouses on the remainder of the Marina site within the boundary of Ripple Parish Council to replace the existing permission granted for 42 holiday letting lodges and will work with both the Marina and Ripple Parish Council to create an iconic development that will become a tourist attraction for the town and create employment for local residents.

4. Any conversions of shops or other premises within the Central Business District of Upton must be designed in context with the age and character of the building and its neighbours. At ground floor particular attention must be given to existing architectural features at all heights and aspects of the structure. Properties without off road parking would only be acceptable for conversion to residential usage with a condition attached that annual parking permits must be purchased for the appropriate occupancy.

5. Upton upon Severn Town Council would welcome the development of a new employment park at an appropriate location above the floodplain at Tunnel Hill or Ryall with a demonstrable commitment to local employment.

6. A clear result of the recent housing needs survey in 2012 is that there is no local need for travellers (non fairground) accommodation/sites in Upton upon Severn. The Town Council will actively resist any attempt to allocate such sites in Upton because other areas of the Malvern Hills District have not identified their own needs as thoroughly.
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